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MINUTES 
 

GARDEN GROVE 
 Sanitary District Advisory Commission 

 
Regular Meeting 

 
 
 

October 21 2010 
 

Community Meeting Center 
11300 Stanford Avenue 

 
 

A Regular Meeting of the Sanitary District Advisory Commission of the City of 
Garden Grove was called to order in the Heritage Room of the Community Meeting 
Center, 11300 Stanford Avenue, Garden Grove, on Thursday October 21, 2010, at 
4:00 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: PRESENT: (5) Commissioners: Brietigam, Pearce, Mitchell, Arbgast, 

and Rodgers 
 

 
 
Minutes 
 
The minutes of July 2010 were received and filed. 
 
Discussion Items 
 
4.a.   Changes to the District Code (Informational) 
 
 Each commissioner was given a copy of the amended code to read so that 
any questions may be addressed at the January 2011 meeting. 
 
4.b.   Update on Brookhurst Triangle 
 
 Mr. Holmon gave an update on the illegal dumping that took place on the 
property.  A small amount of the soil was found to be contaminated.  The city 
contracted with Ocean Blue to remove and process the soil it will be shipped out of 
state.   
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Matters from the Commission 
 
Chair Brietigam: 
 

• Lack of vegetation and irrigation along Lampson Avenue from Manley 
(Garden Grove border) to Valley View.   

 
• Information on donations to community groups; it was noted to contact Ann 

Eifert directly at 714.741.5554. 
 
Commissioner Mitchell:  
 

• FOG green caps have a misspelling on them.   
 

• Can a notice be put in the Garden Grove Journal telling the public that old 
prescriptions can be taken in at the police department? 

 
• Using reclaimed water for irrigation along Lampson Avenue ~ staff noted 

there is no infrastructure to support reclaimed water. 
 
Commissioner Arbgast: 
 

• Spill at Mae’s Café at the intersection of Magnolia and Trask.  Staff noted that 
there was a 60-gallon spill and that it was handled expeditiously. 

 
• Large items are being left in the parkway; does the City actively police areas 

for large items being left in the parkways? Staff noted that you can call 
Rosemarie Jacot directly to report any debris and/or large items that have 
been left in the right-of-way and a work order will be processed to have the 
items or debris removed.  Staff will perform a query on the number of work 
orders performed for this service and report back at the next meeting. 

 
 
Adjournment 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.  
 
The next meeting of the Garden Grove Sanitary District Advisory Commission will 
meet on January 19, 2011 at 4:00 p.m. in the Heritage Room at the Community 
Meeting Center – 11300 Stanford Avenue. 

 


